At A PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Monday the 19th day of December, 2011

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
  

      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman   

Also Present:
        
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        
James Osborne, Town Engineer 



       
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.




        

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above. 

2.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Peter Calvano, from Kings Hill Road, led the pledge to the flag. 
3.

MOMENT OF SILENCE

4.

CHANGES TO AGENDA



There were no changes to the agenda. 

5.

COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on tonight’s agenda. 

6. (7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING:  Local Law Amendment for Chapter 104 “Fees”: Water Rates for the Consolidated Water District
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been done to conduct this public hearing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and the Town’s website since December 9, 2011. It was advertised in the Sentinel on December 13, 2011 and in the Mid Hudson Times on December 14, 2011.

MOTION was made at 7:02 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. It was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Supervisor Booth said the water meter rates for the Consolidated Water District and Colden Park Water District for usage per quarter are as follows:

Usage per Quarter

Rate


First     7,500 gallons

$10.00 (minimum charge per quarter)


Next   10,000 gallons

    2.25 per 1,000 gallons


Next   82,500 gallons

    3.80 per 1,000 gallons


Next 100,000 gallons

    4.40 per 1,000 gallons

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the increase in the rates is plus or minus 10% 2012 will be the first year the Town is going to make full interest payments on the new Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Treatment Plant.

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any questions or comments from Board Members or the public. There were none.

MOTION was made at 7:05 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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7. RESOLUTION OF ADOPTION for Local Law Amending Chapter 104 “Fees”: Water Rates for the Consolidated Water District

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 12 of 2011 Amending Chapter 104 Entitled “Schedule of Fees” of the Town of Newburgh Municipal Code: Water Meter Rates. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
8. (7:15 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Local Law Amendment for “Senior Housing”

Since it was not yet 7:15 p.m. the Town Board went to item 9 on this agenda.  

9. HIGHWAY: Budget Transfers
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfer dated December 16, 2011, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, as follows:

FROM



TO



AMOUNT

030.5112.0412

030.5110.450


$10,000.00

Street Paving & Resurfacing
Motor Oil/Fuel

030.5130.0451               
  40,000.00

Vehicle Parts

030.5130.0466

    3,000.00

Operating Supplies

           The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said these transfers are needed due to the recent snow storms which took a toll on Town equipment. 

Supervisor Booth said it has been a difficult year on Town employees and equipment. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
10.

CODE COMPLIANCE: Computer Software Purchase

Supervisor Booth said this item was discussed at the December 14th Audit Workshop meeting. There were questions raised regarding travel time and whether or not the Town had the proper software licensing in place. 

Councilman Piaquadio said he talked to the Code Compliance Office and the travel time is included and the licensing is in place. Mr. Piaquadio said Code Compliance has $23,880.00 in their budget for the software system and they will need $13,990.00 from the Computer Reserve Fund to this purchase. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $13,990.00 from the Computer Reserve Fund that will go toward the purchase of the BAS software program for Code Compliance. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said the balance in the Computer Reserve Fund after this withdrawal is $21,210.00.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Taylor to please review the contract to insure the travel time is included in the $2,640.00 for the item installation support & training.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase the BAS software for the Code Compliance Department in the amount of $37,870.00, $13,990.00 will be withdrawn from the Computer Reserve Fund and $23,880.00 will be withdrawn from the Code Compliance Budget account number 3410-200. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
11.

POLICE: Education Reimbursement

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated December 12, 2011, submitted by Lt. Michael Clancy, for education reimbursement for Officer Vincent Spampinato, in the amount of $800.00. Officer Spampinato completed and passed the course of Human Resource Management and Advanced Management. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
DISCUSSION: Lt. Michael Clancy’s memo stated Officer Spampinato is pursuing a Masters Degree in Public Administration from Columbia Southern University.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

At this time the Town Board went back to item 8 on this agenda. 

8. (7:15 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Local Law Amendment for “Senior Housing”

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been completed to conduct this public hearing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and the Town’s website since December 6, 2011. It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on December 7, 2011 and in the Sentinel on December 9, 2011. 

MOTION was made at 7:15 p.m. by Councilwoman Woolsey to open this public hearing. It was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Supervisor Booth said this is a local law amending Chapter 185 entitled Zoning of the Code of the Town of Newburgh Senior Citizen Housing Maximum Floor Area of 1000 square feet from 900 square feet. The purpose of this local law is to provide further incentives for housing opportunities for senior citizens in the Town of Newburgh. 

Mr. Taylor said this increase size limit is restricted to senior units in mixed use developments in the R-3 District. 

Councilman Woolsey said it is his understanding that the Planning Board has discussed a 1000 square foot unit for senior housing in all of the Town’s districts. 
Mr. Taylor said it is not on the agenda for the Town Board to act on this amendment on this local law tonight. The Town Board has received comments from the County but not the Planning Board. If the Board decides to add additional amendments to this local law another public hearing will have to be conducted. 
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any questions or comments from Board Members or the public. There were none.

MOTION was made at 7:20 p.m. by Councilman Bello to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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12.

PLANNING BOARD: Landscape Estimate for Toyota of Newburgh

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated December 9, 2011, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh, for the landscape cost estimate for Newburgh Toyota Route 17K, North of Newburgh Auto Auction, in the amount of $78,337.00. The inspection fee is $3,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – no; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
13.
RESOLUTION OF TOWN BOARD Supporting the Removal of Local                                                                                                                                                                                          

            Governments from the MTA Payroll Tax

Supervisor Booth said it has been reported that parts of the MTA Payroll Tax has been reduced but has not been withdrawn. It still affects the Town of Newburgh and its residents. 
Mr. Taylor said this local law states the following:

· 1. 
Excludes Public School Districts, Boards of Cooperative Education and certain other public and private schools from the definition of employer, so that they are on longer subject to the tax

· 2.
Increases the minimum payroll expense for employers to be subject to the tax to $312,500.00 in any calendar quarter

· 3.
Establishes reduced rates of .11% for employers with payrolls no greater than $375,000.00 in any calendar quarter and 23% for employers with payrolls no greater than $437,000.00 in any calendar quarter

· 4.
Excludes the first $50,000.00 of annual income for the self employed from the tax. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh Requesting Removal of Local Governments from the MTA “Regional Mobility” Payroll Tax. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
14.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for their participation in the Toys for Tots program. The box at Town Hall has been filled three times and all of the toys have been delivered to the Toys for Tots Office located in Vails Gate, New York. Mr. Booth wished everyone a happy and safe Holiday.
Councilman Woolsey also thanked the residents of the Town of Newburgh for their support with the Toys for Tots program. He wished everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Happy and Prosperous New Year. 

Councilman Piaquadio wished everyone a Merry Christmas. He said a year ago he made a wish that the troops would come home and is very happy that a large portion has. 
Councilwoman Greene wished everyone a Merry Christmas, Happy New Year, Happy Hanukkah and Kwanza. She congratulated the Marine Core for all the effort they put into the Toys for Tots Program. It brings joy to a lot of children. 

Councilman Bello wished everyone a Merry Christmas, Happy Hanukkah and a Happy and safe New Year. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie wished everyone a Merry Christmas, Happy Hanukkah and a Happy New Year. He also thanked everyone for their participation in the Toys for Tots Program. 
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15.
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Jeffrey Karitis, Town of Newburgh resident, submitted a petition opposing the plans for a 6,000 square foot gentlemen’s club, along with an adult store in the vicinity of Route 9W and Devito Drive. (see attached) 
Donna and George Casino, Cronk Road, are dissatisfied with how the approved plans for the sharp curve in front of their house are being carried out. It is their opinion that the water being diverted will affect their property. They are also opposed to the moving of a telephone pole and bringing the wires over the front of their property. They have concerns that this will damage their trees. They asked the Board for their support and oversight of the plans. Mr. Casino asked to be advised before their property is disturbed. 
Councilman Piaquadio, Councilman Bello and Councilwoman Greene said they are going to visit the site. 

Mitchell Coppa, a resident at Bridge Point, is also opposed to the gentlemen’s club that is going to be constructed in the vicinity of Route 9W and Devito Drive. He was aware of the existing club when they built their home. Devito Drive is a one way causing the residents to drive past the club every time they leave their home. He has concerns with the road condition in incumbent weather and the additional traffic that will be created by the new gentlemen’s club that also exits off of Devito Drive. He is upset that the Planning Board only notified the residents within 500 feet of this project, instead of the whole community, regarding the Planning Board’s Meeting addressing this issue. Mr. Coppa asked the Town Board to please help their community to help stop this project. It is his hope that Middlehope can become a very nice place to live. 
Supervisor Booth said the one way on McCall Place was an agreement with the residents of McCall Place before any of the new houses were constructed in that area. The fire department wanted to have another access, which is Filiberti Lane, for fire safety and it also improved the water quality by creating a water loop.  
Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, asked if the Town of Newburgh has a policy for adult entertainment facilities and suggested that the Town give incentives for these types of businesses to locate in areas of the Town where it does not affect the quality of life for residents living in that area. 
Mr. Taylor said currently the Town does not have any policies regard adult entertainment. The Town could consider implementing incentives in its Comprehensive Plan.    
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none. He then thanked everyone for coming.  
16.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:02 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:02 p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
